EOSSAA EXECUTIVE AGENDA

Monday, December 3, 2012
Notre Dame Catholic High School Carleton Place   9:15am

1. Attendance and Introductions: Dave Loken, Joellen Bauder, Jamie Bell, Andrew Lawford, Bernie Boulerice, Frank Halligan, Phil Moore, Tony Quick, Leanne Watt, Tammy Boivard, Mike Hoy, Bryan English, Deb Walden, Mark Lewis, Chris Morrow, Scott Baird, Dale Huddleston, Dennis Hutt, Heather Lisney
2. Additions to Agenda: 

None

3. Adoption of Agenda:
Motion: Mark

Second: Dale 

4. Approval of Sept Exec. minutes:

Motion: Deb
Second: Bryan

5. Business Arising from Sept Exec. minutes:
None
6. Transfers: Dates and Information (Tony)

-Local Association Updates and Concerns
No extraordinary activities; Meeting with Mr.|Thomas has not occurred re: his veto power over transfer rulings

OFSAA rule of sport schools eligibility needs to be addressed; should be an inventory of schools within EOSSAA that are sport schools or have sport specific programs

-AELS importance
7. Financial Report and Approval (Leanne)
T&F OFSAA has helped financial situation (1/2 profits went to EOSSAA)

Teachers are not covered by EOSSAA ins. When renting a car; need to take out extra ins. Out at rental agency; Comm officers need to put this info. Out to local assoc.

Motion: Phil

Second: Frank

8. Local Association Report and Update (Communications Officers)

KASSAA: everything running for most part; if directive says to stop running sports, they will follow the directive; Catholic schools will likely follow since there are 2 of them and 10 of public; If there is postponement of season and play resumes, an unbalanced schedule may result; 
LGSAA: Public would cease to participate but Separate would continue to play; nobody has said they would not host but it’s unclear if they would host if they are working to rule; a rep. may come from here but would be a Separate school
PRSAA: winter season has been shortened by using tournament days and will be wrapped up by Dec.15. Catholic schools may continue to play each other but not send a rep to EOSSAA

UOVHSAA: Separate would play  among themselves but have not talked about sending a rep.

Lanark: Separate schools would continue to play; 7/8 teachers are not coaching but the Board has organized tournaments for these teams; possibility that this may filter up to high school level. No discussion on if they are going to send an EOSSAA rep.

SD&G: wait  and see mode; continue on but no real discussion of contingency plan if labour actions escalate; separate schools would like a rep be sent to EOSSAA
9. President’s Report:

-Contingency Plan (Executive Plan, Meetings, etc.) 
-Regarding labour actions and how it affects EOSSAA (i.e. we can’t coach so can we still maintain EOSSAA exec. Positions?); Do we have an ethical dilemma? 

-Dale: Decision needs to be made  on coaching and infrastructure; Do we coach? What do we do with infrastructure i.e. Will we still continue in EOSSAA roles and the organization as a whole? Suggested that EOSSAA should not dissolve. 

Suche: Should we have a group of Separate Board employees who will take on roles of EOSSAA exec. temporarily?
-Separate board members will be entrusted to organize championships; EOSSAA exec. should still be functional

-What will we do about convenors/championships that are not Separate Board employees

-Perhaps junior championships are cancelled because they are not OFSAA qualifiers

Thoughts on direction of Executive if labour action escalates:

Deb: would like to carry on as per usual but find a replacement championship coordinator who can step in if given notice

Dale: What triggers the call to find replacements? Communication officers may need to take action to continue flow of information

Frank: Perhaps only active part of EOSSAA would be to provide an OFSAA qualifier; will cut down on cost (it’s strictly a qualifier—not a “championship”); thus no junior championships
Bryan and Deb’s role (Tony Quick and Dennis Hutt)

Dale and Frank would ghost Suche (who would take a leave of absence)

Personal emails should be sent to Pat which will be forwarded to Frank

Re: Championships: Dennis and Tony may need to find alternate convenors as a back up

Executive only wants senior championship; no junior championship will run as a EOSSAA championship
Individual championships i.e. skiing/snowboarding will also need to find convenors.
Swimming: There is a convenor but a reluctant one. In future years, it may be a problem so if anyone knows someone who is interested in convening swimming in the future, they should step up.

Suche: What is the deadline for finding a convenor/championships?

Dave: If there is only 1 team/school wants to attend/host a OFSAA qualifier: OFSAA championship committee has a decision to make

Dale: If ghost committee is in place, there should be a statement on website detailing what people need to do if they have an issue that EOSSAA deals with; should also state who to contact

-Boards of Reference
- 2 Boards of Reference: Golf Playoff/regulations dispute

Transfer Appeal: LGSAA deemed athlete eligible but did not meet EOSSAA standard: Athlete was still deemed ineligible

-Frank: This is emphasis to have constitution up to date, correct language etc. to cover all situations

10. Classifications Report (Tammy)
· Updated Classifications Chart
· EOSSAA Perspective of Classifications
EOSSAA’s position regarding 2 or 3 classifications

-Keep 4 classifications for volleyball/basketball because numbers would support it:
Dave , Tammy, Mark and Dale will word a proposal to send to OFSAA

11. Principal’s Report (Joellen)

Want to know what the rule is regarding start times for games: Are they starting after school? During school? |SD&G, Lanark During school day; PRSAA is full day tournaments; KASSAA starts at 4pm; UOVSAA start after school

At UCDSB, 7/8 tournament is going ahead (run by the Board)

12. Championship Calendar:(Deb and Bryan)

-Convenor Eligibility / Definition
-Championship Summary / Winners / Records / Data Base (Dave, Bryan and Deb)
-Championship Reports (Dave Loken)

-Winter Championship Convenors, Calendar and Dates

-Process for Cancelled Championships (Communication, etc.)

13. OFSAA Report (Mark and Tammy)

-Lots of scholarship money available; Maple Leaf Scholarship is somewhat on hold due to lockout

-Motions reg. basketball were turned down (host school couldn’t play in home gym at an OFSAA comp.)

-All track motions were carried (false start rule has been reinstated); midget girls PV is an event now; 400m start has to be a 4pt stance if no blocks

-Alpine skiing: helmet rule; coaches have to wear helmets on hill

-Swimming: 

-Banquet decorum needs to be reinforced/addressed; treat it with respect

-Suggested to take on OFSAA events since school money seems to becoming less prevalent; there’s a 3 year calendar that is looking for holes to be filled

Classifications:

Moving from 4 to 2 or 3 Classifications? Feeling is that moving to 3 is best; keep the 10% appeal rule was suggested; how do we divide the schools? What happens to A/AA and AAA/AAAA champ. i.e. hockey

2Classifications 1--788; 789plus  3 Classifications:

Suche: can we adjust the numbers and keep 4 classifications? 

Dave: can we have a mixed classification system (2 classificatons for some sports; 4 classifications for others)

-We need to come up with a suggestion to bring to OFSAA (should be on agenda for next meeting) 
-With 2 divisions EOSSAA would have 57 schools at lower level and only 10 at upper level

14. Constitutional Updates (Pat)
15. Playing Regulations Updates (Dennis, Mike and Suche)


-Swimming, Rugby, updated  regs on website ?


-Soccer SAC this year



-Lacrosse SAC

-lacrosse SAC needs to state who is eligible to move onto the OFSAA festival

16. Web site Update: (Dave Loken)
-Updating of Website: Forms, links, Info, etc.
-Rugby, baseball do not have dates listed

-JrG A bball: Rothwell; AA girls bball Carleton Place; Jr.AAA TISS

Sr. G A Rideau; AA    AAA:TISS

Jr B A Vball: Plantagenat, AA Lasalle; AAA Regi

Sr B A Embrun, AA Perth, AAA Regi

17. Spring Meeting (Dale and Suche)

-Date, Location (Ambassador) and Format
April 18/19 at Ambassador; evening session and continue the next day

18. Pete Beach/Retirees Committee: (Pat and Lynn)

-Nominees need to be in by end of January; send them to Pat and Mark before then

19. AGM (Suche)
-Location, Date
20. New Business

21. Adjournment:

*Reminder to communications officers to please update local association information on website before you leave.

